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FROM WHOM MUCH IS COMMITTED, MUCH IS SOUGHT
And the Lord said, Who then is that faithful and prudent steward, whom the lord shall appoint over his household, to apportion the measure of wheat in due time?

Happy is that servant whom his lord at his coming shall find so doing.  Truly I say to you that he will appoint him over all his belongings. . . .
And everyone to whom much has been given, from him much will be sought; and to whom they have committed much, of him they will ask all the more.                   (Luke 12:42-44, 47)

The Lord's church on earth is as the heart, whence the human race, even that part of it which is outside the church, has life. The reason is quite unknown to anyone, but in order that something of it may be known, it may be stated that the whole human race on earth is as a body with its parts, wherein the church is as the heart; and that unless there were a church with which as with a heart the Lord might be united through heaven and the world of spirits, there would be disjunction; and if there were disjunction of the human race from the Lord, it would instantly perish. This is the reason why from the first creation of man there has always been some church, and whenever the church has begun to perish it has yet remained with some.             (Arcana Coelestia 637)
PASTOR’S NOTES
The church on earth serves the whole human race.  We have been given much in the Kempton New Church.  Most importantly we have been given the Sacred Scripture and the Heavenly Doctrine.  We have also been blessed with each other.  Furthermore, we have been given amazing resources to help perform the uses of a church and school.  If we, individually, make good use of these gifts, it will have an effect far beyond us.  The Lord teaches in Arcana Coelestia 637 that the church on earth acts as a heart for the human race.  If we receive the loving truths of the Lord in the Scared Scripture and Heavenly Doctrine and live and love from them, it will have far ranging effects that we will never know about.

               *     *     *     *      *
Music! This month we will enjoy some wonderful music in church, including the bell choir and singing by KNCS students.  Thanks to all the volunteers who make our church music so wonderful! 
Turn clocks back on Saturday, November 2nd, or come to church an hour early!
Holy Supper will be offered at the evening service on November 10. “It has pleased the Lord to reveal the spiritual sense of the Word, to enable this church to enter into the real use and benefit of these sacraments, baptism and holy supper….” (TCR 700)
Board of Trustees will meet on November 5. We will be reviewing our finances, taking a look at any maintenance projects, and getting an update on possible improvements to the church building such as a handicap entrance, a sound and video booth, and air conditioning. 
Church on Thanksgiving: You are welcome to bring an offering of the produce of the earth, fresh or canned, as an expression of gratitude to the Lord. We will contribute the food to the Friend’s Food Pantry in Kutztown, so your offering can be an expression of both love to the Lord and love toward the neighbor. There will be a procession near the beginning of the service when you can bring your gift to the chancel.
October 17th Annual Society Meeting: We elected Mark Hendricks and Kenan Smith as trustees, and Kaemmerle Glenn, Jen McQueen and Daelen Saltzer to the school council. Business manager, Peter Genzlinger, reported a surplus of about $29,000 from the year that ended June 30. We adopted a budget for the current year requiring contributions of $454,000 in basket and regular contributions, and a payout of 4% from the school endowment, looking to total income and expenses of $922,800, a 1.4% decrease from last year.
Our business manager also reported that the building costs of the school addition are paid for and that over $100,000 of additional endowment for maintenance and operating costs related to the addition has been raised toward the goal of $300,000. 

Thank you to Kit and Torrey Cooper, Admirals of the Autumn Weekends fleet. They did an Admirable Job, navigating a few rainy weekends and some beautiful ones too, making for another great year of service to the surrounding community and fundraising for the church. Thank you, Kit and Torrey and all your great crews!

The winter study topic this year will be the Easter Story and the events leading up to it in the Gospel of Luke. It will give us a good opportunity to look more deeply at what the Lord teaches us through the incredible events that culminated in His resurrection. We hope these discussions will be inspiring and useful! You might like to think about arranging to be part of a group before the holidays get busy, since the winter study begins soon after the New Year begins. 
Tableaux: Would you like to help with the Christmas Tableaux? If you would like to play a part (representing someone in the stories), sing, play an instrument, help with lights, cast, or do anything else, I would love to hear from you. This is a great service to the society, one of the most beloved services of the year.
Manse Advisory Group: Dan Brown, Caelwen Cole, Jordan Cooper, Eliza Genzlinger, and Mark Wyncoll will be helping me figure out what we might want to do with the manse in the future.  We will be meeting every three or four weeks until we are done.  Please forward any ideas you have for the manse to me or anyone else in the advisory group.
*    *    *    *    *    *   
WORSHIP
Friday, November 1, 3:30 P.M. Resurrection Service for Richard Gardam. Reception to follow.
Sunday, November 3, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service Usher/Set-up: Doug Robertson

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:       Nursery = Juliet & Hannah; 4 years-K = Alexandra & Brynna; 1st-3rd grades = Shanon S. & Rafe; 4th-6th grades = Sheila; 7th-8th grades = Heather
Sunday, November 10, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service. Setup: Matt and Sheila Heiter

10:00 A.M. Family Service. 


Usher/Setup: Mike Heiter
Sunday, November 17, 10:00 AM Combined Service

Usher/Setup: Kenan Smith

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:       Nursery = Maraika & Lauren; 4 years-KEloné & Marcela; 1st-3rd grades = Sarah & Garrett; 4th-6th grades = Heather
Sunday, November 24, 10:00 A.M. Family Service Usher/Setup: Luke Heiter
Thursday, November 28, 10:00 A.M.                    Family THANKSGIVING Service                Usher/Setup: Chris Judson
CLASSESH
Wednesday, November 13

7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love Class Gordon & Jen McQueen’s


7:30 P.M. Society Doctrinal Class: Influx. Kerrs’
Saturday, November 16, 10:00 A.M. Doctrinal class for first-time KNCS parents. Brett’s office

Tuesday, November 19, 10:00 A.M. Moms’ Morning Class.  Tovah Smith’s
Friday, November 22, 6:30 P.M. Feast of Charity 7:45 P.M. Class: The Manuscripts of the Lord’s Second Coming
Tuesday, November 26, 7:30 P.M. Arcana Class. At Jeremy and Judy Synnestvedt’s.


Nos. 9181-9238. These continue the explanation of the laws in the second half of Exodus 22, and close with a description of the spirits of our moon.  In this chapter, since the numbering of the Hebrew and English bibles are different, it is important not to confuse them, so I will list both the verse numbers as found in the work Arcana Coelestia (which follows the Hebrew), and the verse numbers as found in English translations of the Old Testament.  In the second half of Exodus 22 in the Hebrew and in the Arcana Coelestia, verses 17-19 and 27 contain the laws altogether to be observed and done (in English Bibles these are verses 18-20, 28). These laws include the death penalty for premeditated murder.  Verses 16, 20-22, 24-26, and 30 contain the laws that can serve a use if one so chooses (in English Bibles. verses 17, 21-23, 25-27, 31.) These laws include not charging interest when one loans money to a needy one.  The laws that are abrogated as to use at this day where the Church is are found in verses 28, 29 (in English Bibles 29, 30) and refer to the Israelitish law of giving the first born son or animal to the Lord.
MEETINGS
Monday, November 4, NO SCHOOL for Grs 9-12
Monday-Thursday, November 4-7, Grades 7-12 Parent-Teacher Conferences in the afternoon. 

Tuesday, November 5, 7:30 P.M. Board Meeting. Library 

Wednesday, November 6, 6:30-8:00 P.M.                 Bell Choir Practice. Society Room
Friday, November 8, NO SCHOOL for Grades 1 to 6. Parent-Teacher conferences for K-6th grades in the morning. Classes as usual for Grades 7-12. 
Wednesdays, November 13, 20, and 27                 6:30-8:00 P.M., Bell Choir Practice. Society Rm.
KNC / KNCS EVENTS
Grades 9-12 Go to Colonial Williamsburg – Thursday, October 31 to Sunday, November 3.  NO SCHOOL for them on Monday the 4th. 

A Fun-Events Group Evening of Fun! Fri, Nov 8                                  

6:00 P.M. – Society Room doors open

6:00 to 6:30 P.M. – Drinks, chips, and pizza for sale

6:30 to 7:30 P.M. – Ten Minute-to-Win-It Games will be played on the stage in the Society Room. Contestants must be 10 and older to compete. (Those not partaking will have fun spectating!) 
Contestants (adults too, please!) need to register beforehand – three games, only, per person. The signup sheets are on the school office counter, and Sarah Heiter will have them with her after church this week if that helps. 
Be sure not to miss Candy Cane Hook, Color Sort, Baby Rattle, Stacking Dice, Cup Stacking, Tissue Pull, Morning Mix-Up, M & M Movers, Falling Waters, and Cookie Face! Should be riotous 😊. 

7:00 to 8:30 P.M. – Glow Dance Party in the barn (the overlap with the games is intentional).
If you have questions about games in particular, contact Sarah Heiter. For all other details, contact Tabitha Judson, Leona Fritch, or Carrie Olmstead. 

IMPORTANT: Please park in the lower parking lot.  A path is being created along the upper parking to keep partiers safe as they travel between the society room and the barn.  Thank you. 

 “Beauty and the Beast” – 7th and 8th Grade Play: Thursday, November 21.  There will be a performance at 7:00 P.M. and one in the morning, time to be determined. Stay tuned. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS / NOTICES
Our Warmest Condolences:                         Richard Frederick Hart Gardam passed into the Spiritual World on Thursday, October 24. A resurrection service will be held at 3:30 P.M. on Friday, November 1, at the Kempton New Church, with a reception following. May peace be with Richard, his wife, and his children as he enters fully into the Spiritual World. 
Ushering at KNC: Thank you to those who have returned Dandridge Cole’s usher questionnaire to him. Those who have not yet responded are invited to do so before Saturday, November 16; Dandridge would like to hear from everyone, whether they are available to help or not. Thank you. 
Joyful Music: The group Joyful Music has been created to help facilitate all things relating to music in the Kempton society.  Our goal is to facilitate more community involvement and to encourage more people to be comfortable being part of music in its many forms.  Some ideas are: choral groups, special music, helping with festival music, society sings, learning songs, jam sessions or playing an instrument both for worship and fun.  We are here to help and want to hear from you. Call or text Becky, Heather, or Roxanne.
Raffle of Quilt Depicting The Holy City New Jerusalem: Sponsored by Helping Children in Crisis (HCIC), a committee associated with the General Church that exists to facilitate the care of children in crisis by connecting those in need with the resources and people that can help. Our current focus is the support of 65 orphans at the General Church Sacred Care Orphanage (GCSC) in Etora, Kenya. Proceeds of this raffle will go to digging a well and bringing running water to the site. The quilt measures 60” x 90”. Drawing will be on Sunday, December 8 (winner notified by phone). You can buy tickets through this link: 
https://helpingchildrenincrisis.com/
We have a long way to go, but these children inspire us with their courage and hope, and the Lord inspires us with faith and strength. We hope you feel inspired to help.  Thank you - HCIC
Scholarships: Theta Alpha International, the Women’s Alumnae Association of the Academy of the New Church, is awarding financial aid scholarships for 2020-2021 to support girls attending the Academy of the New Church and women attending Bryn Athyn College of the New Church. For the college, applications are due February 1, 2020. For the high school, they are 
due April 15, 2020. See the attached announcement for more details. 

The Word on Tape or CD: I am seeking a recorded copy of the King James version that you could sell, lend, or recommend to me. Thank you – Jessie Pendleton Rose [Jessie’s contact info available at the Kempton New Church office.]
From the

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE
Have an IRA? 
Need to take an RMD?

Consider a QCD
To the KNC.
Talk to your Contributions Committee if you have any questions about this tax-advantaged way of supporting your church.
ADDITIONAL WORTHY EVENTS

Gabriel Chamber Ensemble Concert: Sunday, November 3, 2019, Jerusalem Lutheran Church in Schuylkill Haven. 
Mozart: Serenade in D major KV 239 

Handel: Concerto Grosso in B minor, Op. 6 No. 12 
Salerni: The Oak and the Reed
Bach: Fantasy & Fugue in G minor
Poulenc: Concerto in G minor, Op.36

Guest Artists: F. Allen Artz III, organ, and Robert Nowak, timpani

Contact and for tickets - www.gabrielensemble.org; 570-943-2558; or gce@gabrielensemble.org. 
Lions Club Roller Skating: Monday, November 4, 6:30-8:00 P.M.  FREE Entrance to the Fantasy Skating Center in Reading (500 George St.). Sponsored by Kempton Lions Club. You pay for skate rental. Tickets available from Mrs. Kerr at the school. 

30 Years of Banding Wood Ducks in Albany Township, Presented by Jeffrey Schucker:        7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, November 12. Kempton Fire Company Social Hall. Refreshments follow. Sponsored by the Albany Township Environmental Advisory Council. 

ANNIVERSARIES
[The Lord provides] a marriage with a consort whose soul so inclines to union with that of the other that they do not wish to be two lives but one…. For there [in heaven], two partners are not called two but one angel. This is meant by the Lord’s words, “They are no more two but one flesh.” 

                                   Conjugial Love 50; Matt. 19:6

Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Gordon and Jen McQueen 
on the 10th 
Lawson and Shanon Smith

on the 18th 
Derrick and Eden Lumsden

on the 18th 
Doug and Zanna Robertson

on the 26th 
Bjorn and Anna Volden

on the 26th 

Lou and Aileen Synnestvedt

on the 27th
               *     *     *
 ANOTHER ADDITIONAL WORTHY EVENT

Benefit Dance and Hoedown for the Jake and Shannon Heiter Family. Donations accepted to help with Jake’s ongoing cancer treatment. Music by the Majestics! 7:00-10:00 P.M. (doors open at 5:30 P.M.), Saturday, November 30, 2019. Virginville Grange Hall, 456 Main St. (Rte. 143), Virginville 19564. $8/person at the door, with food also on sale: barbeque, hot dogs, soups, drinks, etc. Sponsored by Virginville Grange (find them on Facebook). 
Benefit Raffle for the Jake and Shannon Heiter Family. 30 fabulous gift cards!  Drawings will happen at the Benefit Dance and Hoedown (above), but you need not be present to win. $2 a ticket or 3 tickets for $5. To buy tickets, contact Jenn (610-823-4813) or Melissa (610-223-5750). Flyer attached. 

A BIT MORE

Autumn is a second spring when every leaf is a flower.                                              Albert Camus
Autumn...the year's last, loveliest smile.
                                       William Cullen Bryant
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